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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







April 7, 2021





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, April 7, 2021.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption



Jody Meche



St. Martin



Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Cecil Tessier



Assistant Executive Director

Rick Ward



Retired District Attorney

Tony Clayton


District Attorney

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked to add the following Resolution to the agenda to recognize James Cecil Tessier’s 53 years of service to the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District:

                                                      R E S O L U T I O N

Moved by Commissioner Bill Flynn, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District would like to thank James Cecil

Tessier for his outstanding and dedicated service for the past 53 years;

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

wishes Mr. Tessier good health and our very best wishes are with him in his future

endeavors; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, in recognition of James Cecil Tessier’s 53 years of service to the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District; we hereby declare Mr. Tessier’s last day of work,

April 8, 2021, as James Cecil Tessier Day;

Vote:

Yeas:  Commissioners Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Mark Guillory, Spencer


Harvey, Karen Jewell, Earl Matherne, Jody Meche and Nickie Rockforte 

Nays: None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Daniel Hebert, Moise LeBlanc, and Sean McGee

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday,

April 7, 2021.
/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Vote:

Yeas:
    Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, Meche, 

             and Rockforte

Nays:    None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Hebert, LeBlanc, and McGee

The motion passed unanimously.

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark Guillory, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of March 3, 2021 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the Commissioners of a request from the Corps of Engineers for a Right of Entry for survey work in Morganza, LA.  Moved by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, to approve the request for the Right of Entry as requested.
                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi recognized Mr. Tony German of CPRA.  Mr. German said they are trying to get prepared for the hurricane season.  

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi introduced Retired District Attorney Rick Ward as well as the new District Attorney Tony Clayton who will take his place.  Mr. Ward said he feels the office is in good hands turning it over to Tony Clayton.  For the thirty years he served as District Attorney he said their office has represented the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  Mr. Clayton said he was looking forward to serving in this capacity and thanked the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District for their work.  He told the board he would be available at any time if they need assistance.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson submitted a Telecommuting Policy to the Board for their consideration.  He said this policy relates to options for employees whose job duties are conducive to working from home.  The policy would allow the District to facilitate and continue operations if emergencies such as a pandemic or hurricane happens that would allow eligible employees to work from home.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the proposed telecommuting policy.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson asked the board to give the staff some direction on how they wish to proceed with the 2021 millage.  He said with the current situation caused by the pandemic he would recommend that we not roll forward but rather adopt our current millage rate this year.  He said the staff can follow the guidelines for advertising, etc. either way, but he needs to know how the board wishes to proceed.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon to stand pat and not roll forward in 2021.  A Roll Call vote was called:
Vote:

Yeas:
    Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, Meche, 

             and Rockforte

Nays:    None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Hebert, LeBlanc, and McGee

The motion passed unanimously.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the Board that the Association of Levee Boards will hold a meeting May 6-7, 2021 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Baton Rouge.  The Executive Committee Members only are invited to attend in person, but everyone else will receive a Zoom link to participate virtually.  

                                                                    * * * * 
The board reviewed a personal note from Carol Ann Marionneaux expressing her thanks for the board’s framed certificate honoring her husband Harry Marionneaux who served as a Commissioner for many years prior to his death.

                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

